
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE: January 2, 2020   

 
RE: 1434 Virginia Street (permit application # T2019-0573) 
 
FROM:  Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
An application was received requesting the removal of (1) Chinaberry 
tree.  A site inspection was done and documented the following: 
 

  Tree Species: Chinaberry (Melia azedarach)  
 

        

Photo showing tree 
location on property. 



 
 
                                                          Photo showing trunk of tree, view 1. 



 
 

 

Two photos 
showing base of 
tree in relation to 
historic porch, 
view 1. 



 
 

 

Photo showing 
base of tree in 
relation to 
historic porch, 
view 2. 

 

Photo showing 

tree canopy in 

relation to house 

and utility lines. 



 
 
                                            Photo of tree trunk showing bark tears at old cuts. 



 
 

 

Photo showing 
base of tree in 
relation to 
historic porch, 
view 3. 

 

Older photo 
showing tree 
trunk and base 
of tree with 
structure. 



 
 
                                                Older photo showing tree trunk with structure. 



 
 
                                        Photo of tree a few months after Hurricane Irma. 

 



 
Diameter: 15.2”  
Location: 40% (tree roots impacting historic porch, canopy in utility lines)    

Species: 50% (not on protected or not protected tree list)  
Condition: 40% (poor-brittle tree, recent hurricane and utility trimming 
impacts to canopy, bark torn on main trunk at old cut)   
Total Average Value = 43%  
Value x Diameter = 6.5 replacement caliper inches 
 
 
According to HARC, house originally built in 1899. 
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